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In order to optimise the sustainable agricultural usage of a water resource one must have an understanding of the quality and quantity characteristics of that resource.  The quality and quantity of the water resource will determine:

(i) the type of agricultural production 

(ii) the methods that will be used to apply the water

(iii) the amount of output that will take place from the agricultural production

It is reasonable to assume that the greater the volume and the better the quality of the water resource the larger the output of sustainable agricultural production will be.

Based on this premise it is essential that any attempt to optimise water resource usage must start with optimisation of quality and quantity inputs for that water resource.

A major contributing factor to water catchment hydrology is associated with forests.  

Melbourne Water’s Water supply Catchment Hydrology Research Status report 1991 shows that regrowth fifteen years after clear felling has a 50% water yield loss compared with an old stand of forest.  Furthermore the study indicates that significant deterioration in water quality occurred for a period of ten years after the logging occurred.

The Corporate Research Centre for Catchment Hydrology Industry Report, Predicting Water Yield from Mountain Ash Forest Catchment 1998 also shows that after clearing, burning and regenerating a mountain ash forest that almost 50% of the average annual yield is reduced for approximately 40 years and then takes approximately one hundred and fifty years to reach pre cleared levels.

The Evaluation of the economic values of wood and water for the Thomson catchment prepared by Read Sturgess and Associates 1992 clearly demonstrates that in the nineties water was more valuable than timber when compared with tap prices.  Given the recent success of the bottled water industry and the price per litre in that format perhaps this data is now a little outdated and should be recalculated with today’s true economic value of water. 

Farmers are paying large sums of money for the water (Currently Goulburn Water is selling water at $350.00 per ML and prices this year have been as high as $500.00 per ML) whereas the timber industry pays nothing.  One can ascertain how much water is being used by regrowing forests using the Kuczera Curve, which shows the correlation between water consumption and logging.  Estimates in the strategic water review estimate 30,000 ML from Thomson and Yarra Tributaries (The Strategic Water Review Recently undertaken in Melbourne reported an annual lost of 20,000ML of water due to logging the Thomson catchment, while further research showed that another 10,000 ML was being lost from the Yarra Tributaries).  Given that similar forests exist in Starvation, Armstrong, Cement and McMahons this figure can be further extrapolated to 70,000 ML (30,000 ML includes the tribs). If  Victoria does not receive average rainfall this winter some farmers may not receive their water allocation next year and this economic loss should also be offset against the value of logging.

The current potential water quantity and quality that could be achieved through converting a free or unvalued water resource from the logging sector into a valuable resource that is paid for by sustainable agriculture is significant.  Our aim is to educate farmers, foresters and the community so that they can make informed decisions.
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